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PRESS RELEASE

Conewago Twp Receives $200,000 Grant to
Develop Township Park

The Pennsylvania Department of Conservation and Natural Resources, Bureau of

Recreation and Conservation, Community Conservation Partnerships Program has

awarded a $200,000 Keystone Recreation, Park and Conservation Fund grant to

Conewago Township (Dauphin Co.) for the development of Conewago Township Park.
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Joel Buckley, Chairman of the Conewago Township Board of Supervisors, said the

township will provide $200,000 in matching funds, paid for in part with recreation fees

assessed on new real estate subdivisions. Facilities to be developed include: baseball

field, multi-purpose field, parking area, pedestrian walkways, playground equipment, and

landscaping.

The township purchased the land for the Park located at the northeast corner of Old

Hershey Road and Schoolhouse Road, between the Conewago Township Municipal

Building and the Conewago Elementary School from the Hershey Trust in late 2010. The

park land acquisition was also funded in part with a grant from the Pennsylvania

Department of Conservation and Natural Resources, Bureau of Recreation and

Conservation, Community Conservation Partnerships Program, Keystone Recreation,

Park and Conservation Fund, in part with recreation fees assessed on new real estate

subdivisions, and in part with township general funds.

 In 2011, the township began work on a Park Master plan with the township

engineering firm Rettew Associates. In 2012, the Master Plan was approved, and

development of Phase 1 of the Park began with planting grass on a 6-acre passive

recreation area. That portion of the park will be open to the public next spring. With the

receipt of the new grant, development of the 10-acre active recreation area is expected to

begin in mid-2013. That section of the park should be open to the public in 2014.

Chairman Buckley credits the park development grant to the cooperative efforts of

the Board of Supervisors, the Park and Recreation Advisory Board, the township

engineering firm Rettew Associates, the Pennsylvania Department of Conservation and

Natural Resources, and State Representative John Payne.
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